Special Meeting April 2, 2019

The Eaton Town Council met in a special session. Present are Blankenship, DeWees, and Hicks.

Blankenship called the meeting to order.

Welsh arrived.

Al from Commonwealth Engineering updated the Council on getting a grant to work on some water lines thru USDA Emergency Funds. Discussion followed. Commonwealth is to work on a PER for the Water Department. Commonwealth is going to continue to use Umbaugh for this project.

Hicks stated she is having storm water issues. Marcum said that the water flowing down High Street and Church Street is causing flooding. He suggested putting a new storm drain at High and Church Street on the South side. DeWees made a motion to have a storm drain ran through the project. If not possible fund it from the Stormwater Fund. Blankenship seconded the motion. Motion carried. Discussion followed.

Blankenship read Resolution 2019-4-1. A resolution authorizing the Clerk-Treasurer of the Town of Eaton, Indiana, to deposit, invest and reinvest funds in local financial institutions designated as depositories. DeWees made a motion to approve Resolution 209-4-1. Hicks seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Bridgett DeWees discussed the 2019 CCMG Award. We were awarded for Center street from Orchard to Davis, Ft Wayne Ave from Indiana to Race, Races Street from Ft Wayne to Corporate Town limit and Washington Street from East Union to Meridian.

HIcks made a motion to adjourn. DeWees seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Daniel Blankenship, Council President

Vicki Hargis, Clerk-Treasurer

Bridgett DeWees, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer